CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
April 16,2019

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower
after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was followed by the
pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman Odom, Alderman
McClendon, Alderman Breshears and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the March regular monthly meeting minutes was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of March balances for
each account were read and the April Financial Report was reviewed. A motion to

approve the April Financial Report was made by Alderman Breshears and seconded by
Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported that the chip n seal on Dorothy Drive and
Cedarville Road is crumbling in one area on each road. Metal brought to City Hall
during Spring Clean-up was recycled for a total of $303.90. This money was placed in
the General fund to offset the cost for mulch for the park playground.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 15 citizen calls, 2 assists to other agencies, 8 citations,
14 warning citations, 0 alarms answered, 4 accidents, 3 arrests, 6 felonies and
misdemeanors reports filed, 2 warrants served and 15 complaint reports.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper reported 10 calls for service including 1mutual aid assist to
District 4, and 1 gas leak. The Fire Department volunteers are busy preparing for an ISO

inspection expected in the near future, attending training classes and applying for grants
to offset expenses.

PUBLIC COMMENTS — None
ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Fire Department was awarded a 50/50 grant from the Arkansas Division of Rural
Services in the amount of $12,293.00 to be used to purchase new firefighter turnout gear.



The Fire Department’s First Responder Durango developed a water leak in the water

pump and the transmission began slipping. A new water pump was installed and the
transmission was rebuilt.

District 4 Volunteer Fire Department called the City Fire Department for assistance on a
Wildland fire at the shale pit on Kezer Drive. The City Fire Department has offered to
help District 4 Fire Department with fire hose testing on Friday, April 19. District Four
will help the City with hose testing at a later date. The Fire Departments receive ISO
points for training with mutual aid partners.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

The City is preparing to place more fire hydrants within the city limits. Alderman
McClendon has contacted the land owner about placing one just south of Citizen’s Bank.
Another hydrant is needed at the turn to Cedarville Senior Citizen Inn. A hydrant already
exists at the turn into the Cedarville High School. Pastor Hibbard of Cedarville First
Assembly is very interested in partnering with the City to place a hydrant at the location
of the Future Cedarville First Assembly church. Each hydrant will cost approximately
$3500.00 installed and each additional hydrant will help with the ISO rating and citizen
fire protection.

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Isenhower presented Resolution # 2019-04-16-1, authorizing the Mayor to sell the
1988 Chevrolet Fire Engine, VIN # 1GBP7D1YXJV102341, to Gore Oklahoma Rural
Fire Protection District One for $13,500 and remove it from the City asset list. A motion

to approve Resolution # 2019-04-16-1 was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by
Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

Mayor Isenhower presented Resolution # 2019-04-16-02, accepting the bid from G & W
Diesel/EVS for 2 used 2013 Scott Air Packs with 2014 bottles and mask and 2 2008 spare
air bottles for $3,100.00. A motion to accept Resolution # 2019-04-16-02 was made by
Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0
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